MEETING HOLGATE WARD COMMITTEE

DATE 25 JANUARY 2010

PRESENT COUNCILLORS J. ALEXANDER, D. BOWGETT

AND S. CRISP

IN ATTENDANCE 23 RESIDENTS

THE SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM

MICHELLE WATLING, STREET ENVIRONMENT

OFFICER

MICHAEL HAWTIN, NEIGHBOURHOOD

MANAGEMENT OFFICER

#### **Action Points**

There few some action point to follow up on for the next meeting;

- Invite Gary Limbert (Facilities Officer Football) who has just don a review of sports pitches across the city to come to the next ward committee meeting.
- Try to find some information about access to school facilities.
- Try to get someone to come to a meeting to talk about provision for young people aged over 13.
- Find out who is responsible for the signs down by the river to alert residents to flooding on the foot paths.

#### 1. WELCOME AND MINUTES

During the surgery people spoke to the Councillors, the Safer Neighbourhood Team and the Street Environment Officer.

Residents were welcomed to the meeting and the minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

### 2. SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM

The Safer Neighbourhood Team reported on their recent activities. There has been some anti-social behaviour problems around the Millennium Green area. The team told the meeting that in December there had been 4 arrests. The theft of a bench was reported and that there were sometimes young people outside the shop asking people to buy them alcohol. Residents were advised to call 0845 60 60 247 when they saw any problems or issues.

They were asked about the dispersal orders in Clifton and Acomb and if that had made a difference in Holgate. The response was that the trouble makers weren't from those areas.

A report of cars racing was mentioned and the resident was asked to phone 0845 60 60 247 and report it and keep the registration number of the vehicles.

## 3. PLAYBUILDER PROJECT AT BACK PARK

Cllr Sonja Crisp presented the information to the meeting as she has been closely involved in the project.

After consultation on the design brief through contact with local people at an event organised by the friends of Back park and a visit by myself to the Urbie session at Garnett Terrace we sent out an invitation to tender for the contract. We received 18 designs for the Back Park Area.

4 council officers evaluated the designs and chose the highest scoring top go into a public consultation. There were 5 short listed designs that were left at Poppleton Road School then St. Barnabas School. An open public consultation event was held where the 5 designs were available to view. Designs were also shown to the young people at the Urbie when it was at Garnett Terrace.

The winning design was by Proludic. It was chosen with an overwhelming majority of votes. We have amended the design as it appears on the visual picture to use wet pour safety surfacing as oppose to the raised bed as originally proposed. This is to improve the accessibility and to ensure that the loose fill wood chippings do not stop the space being used as a bike track or space for running and cycling.

Contracts have been signed and sent.

We are waiting for an official start date for the installation although the equipment has already been ordered by Proludic and is being manufactured now.

Supporting the play area

Whilst in consultation with young people about the design for the play area. They expressed concerns that the alley way is used by vehicles as a fast cut through. There may be some legitimacy in investigating local residents views on the potential solutions to this problem. The transport and safety team are positive about the possibility of supporting possible measures to address this issue. They are keen however that it is done as a result of public consultation.

In addition the local residents were very keen on an alternative design that used the remainder of the free space for the development of planting including herb planting and extension of the green space there.

It may be worthwhile exploring the possibility of extending the development of the green space to support the development of the Playbuilder play area.

### 4. LOCAL IMPROVEMENT SCHEMES

A couple of representatives thanked the ward committee for their continued support. The list of proposed schemes was considered and gone through. The meeting endorsed the list of schemes for the year April 2010 to March 2011.

# 5. HAVE YOUR SAY

It was mentioned that there is a lack of activities for young people over 13 years. But that this may change with the development of 'York Central'.

Paul Hepworth told the meeting about development at the Holgate Windmill. They hope to be grinding flour by the end of the year.

He also mentioned that Poppleton Road Memorial Hall would be available to hire.

A resident asked about the flood barrier. Cllr Crisp mentioned that it was still on the agenda however it wasn't regarded as a high priority area.

The footpath by the river was mentioned – there is sometimes some localised flooding along it but the sign isn't moved to indicate it – who's responsible? Also there is an area near Scarborough Bridge with vertical banks.

Denise Bowgett, Chair [The meeting started at 7.00 pm and finished at 9.10 pm].